We're excited to be in a new year of
ministry in France! We're excited about
opportunities to connect with people and
the growth we've seen and continue to see
in our church.

Christine is a new Christian who's been
coming for several months. She’s around
80 and has lost all her children. This
makes Christmas a very difficult time for
her. She had only been saved for a few
months leading into the Christmas season
and she missed several services during the
holidays. Despite this, God has been
working in her life and she’s coming
faithfully once more. If you would, please
pray for Christine in three ways. First, that
she’ll grow in her faith. Second, that she’ll
find comfort and healing in the Lord.
Finally, that she’ll get baptized soon.

A few weeks ago, a Nigerian woman
named Deborah came to church. She’s
newly arrived in the country and is
seeking asylum. This past Sunday, as I
looked across our church, I realized that
the African immigrants in our church
outnumbered all other attendees. It
brings joy to my heart to know that God is
using this church to reach both French and
Africans for His glory! Please pray that
Deborah would be saved.

A little over a year ago, we were
introduced to Patrice. He’s from Cameroon
and has been seeking asylum here in
France. The process hasn’t gone well for
him, and he may leave our area soon. He’s
been faithful to church and while both
Danny and I have had several
opportunities to share the gospel with him
he has been fixated on the idea that good
works are a big part of salvation. So, with
his possible departure, please pray that
God will open his eyes to true salvation
through Jesus alone and that he will accept
the truth of the gospel before he leaves.

Please pray for Eglise Biblique Baptiste de
Charleville this year. We are praying that
God will increase our church, spiritually as
well as numerically. We know God is the
one who brings this growth, and we are
fully trusting Him and excited to see what
He'll do in 2023.

As always, we deeply appreciate your
prayers and faithfulness in giving. It
encourages us so much!




